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From: Jeroldine Hallberg <hardinester@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 16, 2021 9:57 AM
To: Office State Actuary, WA
Subject: PERS 1

CAUTION:External email. 

Dear hard-working legislators: 
PERS 1 recipients need a reliable, permanent COLA. 
Their quality of life has been deeply impacted by the failure of their pension to keep up with rising 
costs. 
I implore you to do this - not as a PERS 1 retiree -- but as a PERS 2 retiree who believes we must 
keep our excellent pension program intact for the future. 

Jeroldine Hallberg 
Member, Retired Public Employees Council (RPEC) 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Legislature. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 


